
SPECIAL MEETING 

The Council of the Municipality of Centerville, County of Montgomery, State of Ohio 

met in Special Session, Monday, October 14, 1968 at 9:30 P.M. at the Municipal Building 

with Mayor Paul Hoy presiding. Councilmen present were as follows: Harold Wells, 

Richard Miller, John Zengel, John McIntire, J.V. Stone, John Davis, Engineer Frank 

Williams, Director of Finance Ronald Budzik, and Clerk of Council Marilyn Mclaughlin. 

Engineer Frank Williams reported on the Village's Application for Funding Projects 

under the County Motor Vehicle Tax. He advised that he has submitted a package plan 

for the improvement of East Franklin Street including the traffic light at Main and 

Franklin. This plan includes that portion of East Franklin Street from the light at 

Main and Franklin to the Wispwood Plat. He has been advised that our plan will go before 

the County Commissioners either October the 22nd or the 25th. Mr. McIntire stated that 

he desires to omit the traffic light from our package plan simply to get funds on the 

roadway. Mr. McIntire feels that the Local Governments should get every penny that has 

been received from their community from this vehicle tax. Mr. Zengel agreed that the 

Council should see to it that the Village receives all that has been contributed from 

our community. 

Mayor Hoy advised that Mr. Gene Cronk, County Sanitary Department, has contacted 

him concerning a problem existing on Clareridge Lane, the sewer manholes are in the curb 

lines. The question is who is financially responsible for relocation of the manholes. 

This matter was referred to the Street Committee for study. 

The appointment to the position of Village Manager was discussed by Council. Council 

agreed that a choice could be made between the three applicants who have been present for 

a second interview. Mr. McIntire moved, subject to man's approval, that Council hire 

John Paul Griffin as Municipal Administrator at a salary of $12,500.00 Annually, effective 

November 17, 1968. Mr. Wells seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in seven 

ayes in favor of the motion. 

Mayor Hoy advised that letters have been written to property owners concerning the 

availability of land for future Municipal requirements. A meeting will be called 

concerning this matter. 

The meeting was then adjourned. 
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